Minutes
AELE Board of Directors Meeting
January 11, 2024
The AELE Board of Directors Meeting of the Americans for Effective Law Enforcement, Inc. (hereinafter “ECM”) was held on Thursday, January 11, 2024, beginning at 11:00 am, CST. 
The following Members were present and participated in the meeting: President Chet Epperson; Vice President/Secretary Al Youngs; and Directors Dan Hales, Dennis Harrison, Emory Plitt, and Wayne Schmidt
· The Board discussed the Treasurer’s position and whether a change should be made in this position due to the current Treasurer’s unavailability, lack of interest, and poor attendance at meetings.
· Director Schmidt recommended that Treasurer’s status should be changed from Treasurer to Trustee.
· Director Plitt made a motion that the Treasurer’s status be changed to Trustee.
· Director Schmitt seconded the motion.
· The Board’s vote was unanimous to change the current Treasurer’s position from Treasurer to Trustee.
· President Epperson introduced Chris Alpert and suggested that she become a new Board Member and assume the position of Treasurer.
· Vice President/Secretary Al Youngs made a motion that Chris Alpert be a new Board Member and assume the Treasurer’s position.
· Director Plitt seconded Youngs’ motion.
· The Boards vote was unanimous to accept Chris Alpert as a new Board Member and to assume the Treasurer’s position.
· President Epperson mentioned that the Board should have a future discussion about the negative budget. 
· A discussion was held regarding the collection of monies paid for Publishing and Marketing for AELE, which was never submitted to AELE. It should be noted that the Executive Director has been notified of this issue several times beginning in May 2023, but the issue has still not been resolved.
Adjournment. A motion was made and seconded to adjourn the meeting at approximately 11:45 pm, CST. 

  /s/ Chet Epperson
Chet Epperson, President


  /s/ Al Youngs
Al Youngs, Secretary 
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